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REPORT OF EXPERIENCE WITH MDMA

Date: May 28, 1981    Report relocated, 7/30/81
Subjects: Peggy and Fred
Place: Lone Pine
9:11 A.M. Start on empty stomach, both taking 120 m.g. We go out on the deck in the 
sun, and have an interesting talk about our personal relationship and how we react 
to different things. No effect is noticeable. Suddenly, at 9:45, we stand up and 
find that we are quite intoxicated. The drug effect then hits very hard, and we are 
very deep into it. It is a beautiful, glorious experience. We move around the house 
where there is still some partial shade, and enjoy the beautiful scenery, the peace 
of being together, the wonder and beauty of life, the gratitude to our wonderful 
friends. It is a joyous beautiful experience. Later, walking around, everything is 
alive and glowing with light. The desert plants are marvelously beautiful, and I 
notice all the minute details of structure by which they adapt to the conditions of 
the desert.
11:40. We take 40 m.g. supplement, and the experiment continued in the same vein. 
It gets hot, and we go inside and note the beauty of the house. I am very sensitive 
to the tasteful selection of objects, colors, and plants with which Peggy has 
decorated the living room. It is truly a beautiful room. As usual, our skin becomes 
extremely soft; Peggy is beautiful and radiant; our voices are very resonant. I 
feel like the dehydration, and go for water. The water flows with crystal clarity 
making exciting bubbles in the glass.
     It gets cool in the house, so we move outside in the sun, which feels great. 
There is just enough breeze away from the house to make the sun tolerable. Peggy 
gets too hot and goes indoors. I have closed my eyes and it feels so good that I 
stay a little while deeply enjoying it. Then I join Peggy inside and we listen to 
music. She had become very quiet, and introspective. For her the journey is quietly 
undramatic but moving and meaningful. It is her most introspective journey with 
this material. She emerged with peaceful, cleansed feeling, and her body felt 
marvelous, her skin soft and smooth.
     I felt very energizing for awhile, and would have enjoyed being outdoors, 
taking a walk or even working with the trees, but preferred to stay inside and keep 
her company. Coming down, we began to feel quite languid, but very sensuous. The 
remainder of the afternoon, we have a marvelous, sensuous time together, and a deep 
rest. We arose to join friends for dinner, which turned out to be an extremely 
pleasant get-together, although we were all pleased to retire early.


